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Secretary of State’s Office Excited for 2024 Primary Election on 
August 20th 

 

CHEYENNE, WY – With the 2024 Primary Election approaching on Tuesday, August 20th, the 
Secretary of State’s Office and Wyoming’s 23 county clerks stand ready to administer the election, and 
encourage all eligible voters to participate in the electoral process on Tuesday, August 20th. 

             “As the State’s Chief Election official, I continue to be excited about our upcoming Primary 
Election on Tuesday, August 20th,” Secretary of State Chuck Gray said. “I appreciate the work of the 
county clerks. I want to thank all of the county clerks who conducted their public tests of voting equipment 
in accordance with Wyoming law. Specifically, I want to thank county clerks who have and are making 
efforts to retest their equipment in accordance with Wyoming law to ensure compliance with W.S. 22-
11-104(b)(iii). Voting is a crucial aspect of our republic, and I am proud of our efforts to ensure we are 
ready for election day. I am excited for Tuesday’s Primary Election.” 

            Polls for the Primary Election will open at 7:00 a.m. and close at 7:00 p.m. Any eligible elector 
present and waiting to vote at 7:00 p.m. shall be allowed to vote.  

             For more information regarding Voter ID requirements, polling place locations, absentee voting, 
and more, visit the Wyoming Secretary of State’s “Wyoming Votes” webpage at letsvotewyo.org. To 
listen to Secretary Gray’s statement, see the attached audio file. 
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